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Dear Ms Frank.

With reference to NYM/2019/0249/FL: Application.....of variation of condition 4 of planning approval.....to allow use as local occupancy dwelling/holiday letting Cottage at 6 Coastguard Cottages, The Duty Room, Fisherhead, Robinhoods Bay.

Along with my husband Mr Steven Johnson I am the owner of number 4  Coastguard Cottages, and whilst in principle we have no objection to the change of use as detailed above, we do wish to have clarification as to the legitimacy of the bathroom and toilet sewerage drain coming from the back of the extension of number 6. This drain runs under our land for
approximately 30ft, into the main sewage drainage serving the terrace of Coastguard Cottages numbers 1 to 5. 

We took up residence in March 2014. We understand that prior to our purchase of number 4, there had been concerns from other Coastguard Cottages residents as to whether planning permission had been granted for the laying of the drain. Expectation had apparently been, that sewage would be treated via a septic tank. 

Due to the current selling of the next door house at number 3 we have had occasion to consult our title deeds in order to clarify shared boundaries for the prospective buyers. Our deeds have record of the planning permission granted in 1984/5 ( please see screen shot below ) which appears to show that the permission for a toilet, wash room basin and connection to
sewer were not passed with building regulations or town planning. We have no record of planning permission from the application NYM/2011/0417/FL being granted for a sewage outlet coming onto and through our land and when Yorkshire water came to inspect the main sewage drain last year they also had no record of sewage drainage coming from number 6 into
the main sewer. 

The application Planning Support statement of 21st of March 2019, page 3, 2.3, states that the applicants daughter vacated the property within the last 6 months. This is factually incorrect. The applicants daughter vacated approximately 3 years ago. The property has not been inhabited in that time and with the future possibility of increased use we are keen to resolve
the question of the legitimacy of the drain. 

I’m sure you will appreciate that if this drain has not been approved and does not conform to building regulation standards, it may pose a potential health hazard. Last year we had to notify Mrs Straw, that having chewed through the vent,rats had been seen coming from the sewage outlet of number 6 by ourselves and our neighbour, Ms Sally Mallard at number 2
Coastguard Cottages. Certainly the quality of workmanship of the relaid path (which has shared access for Cottages 1 to 5 ) where the drain has been dug is poor. It is uneven with an  indentation which makes it easy to lose safe footing. We have not as yet sought to relay the path because of the possibility of destabilising the drain lying underneath. 

There is also a need to clarify what rights of access there are to the drain from our property should an inspection be required at anytime, as well as issues of convenience, disruption and possible damage to our garden. 

Also, 1 to 6 of Coastguard Cottages are accessed by a single shared track that requires all residents take joint responsibility for its upkeep. There is no mention in The Planning Support Statement of how the increased use of the track as a result of the variation of condition 4 will be accounted for in terms of the cost of its maintenance to the current residents at
Coastguard Cottages.

Thank you for your attention in this matter and I look forward to hearing from you in due course.

Regards. Theresa Johnson. 4 Coastguard Cottages, YO224SY.

Sent from my iPad
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